At 5:00 p.m. the Regular Meeting of the Alloway Township Finance Committee was called to order by K. Myrle Patrick, Mayor. The meeting was advertised in the South Jersey Times in accordance with Public Law 1975, Chapter 231. The flag salute was led by Mayor Patrick.

Roll Call - Present: Morgan, Reilly, Patrick

Absent:

Municipal Clerk, Charlet Cheeseman and CFO/Treasurer, Marie Stout were also in attendance.

## **PUBLIC SESSION**

There being no one in the audience, a motion was made by Reilly and seconded by Patrick to close Public Session.

Vote: All in favor

CFO Stout distributed the Bill List which was reviewed by the Committee. Clerk Cheeseman stated that the Fall Schedule for CPWM was available on the Rutgers website. Mayor Patrick instructed Stout to add the registration fee to the bill list. With there being no questions, the approval sheet for the Bill List was signed.

The draft agenda for the July 19, 2018 Township Committee meeting was distributed by the Clerk and the Clerk reviewed the items with the Committee. Committeeman Morgan stated that the presentation by the Alloway Girl Scout Troop 94082 was made to the Environmental Commission during last Monday night's meeting. He said the troop made valid points regarding trucks "Jake Braking" and the effects of idling vehicles. Clerk Cheeseman informed the Committee she reached out to area clerks and provided the Committee with information regarding "Jake Braking" and "Anti-Idling". She stated that Alloway Township does not have a noise or engine braking ordinance. She stated "Anti-Idling is a State Regulation and signs are typically posted at schools and businesses. Discussion ensued.

Clerk Cheeseman asked that the Committee review Solid Waste Ordinance, Chapter 97, regarding residency requirements when requesting a Convenience Center Permit. She provided Ordinances from other Municipalities for the Committee to review. She stated within the last 2 weeks, there were 2 requests whereby the Alloway Township resident requesting the permit, did not reside in Alloway Twp. permanently, therefore, their ID states another address. Discussion ensued. It was the consensus of the Committee to keep the language of the residency requirements in Chapter 97 as is and advised Clerk to handle any future requests in the same manner.

Mayor Patrick stated something needs to be done to control the speeding on E. Canal Street. Purchasing temporary speed bumps for E. Canal Street was discussed. Clerk Cheeseman informed the Committee that pursuant to the Township Engineer, the Township would not have to get traffic study done, but the Engineer provided several items of concern for the Committee to consider before purchasing them and putting them down. The Engineer advised the Committee to first perform a survey of the residents on the street to get a majority position on putting them down. Other concerns discussed were: headlights bounce up and down which may affect glare into some of the homes, drivers not slowing up to go over it or slow up and take off quick. The Mayor stated a portable radar feedback sign may help on that street and also can be moved around the Township. He said the Clerk/Administrator, Public Works Foreman and himself met with the Sales Representative from Signal Control Products, Inc. this morning. Discussion ensued and it was the consensus of the Committee to add the purchase of the radar feedback sign(s) to the agenda for consideration.

There being no further business to come before the Committee, on motion by Reilly, seconded by Morgan, the meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m.

Respectfully submitted.

Charlet Cheeseman, RMC, Municipal Clerk